
School Advisory Council Minutes 
Ponte Vedra High School  
October 15, 2019 
Media Center – 4:30 p.m. 
 

Attendees Present: 
Eric Wendell, Erika Marino, Katrina Collins, John Noell, Christine O’Reilly, Michaele Harried, 
Nick Athanaseas, Michelle Purdy, Courtney Rausch, Elizabeth Paul, Darla March,  
Nicole Chigovhis, Angela Hunter, Fred Oberkehr, Cindy Saleeby 

Welcome/Approval of Minutes: Mrs. Hunter welcomed members to the October meeting. 
After a review of the September minutes, Eric Wendell made a motion to accept the minutes 
and seconded by Elizabeth Paul. 

School Improvement Plan: Mrs. Hunter reviewed the School Improvement Plan and Goals with 
members.  Members reviewed By-Laws and were asked to approve. The motion to approve the 
SAC By-Laws was made by Michaele Harried and seconded by Eric Wendell. Mrs. Hunter also 
reviewed the School Year timeline. 
 
Mission Statement: Dr. Oberkehr reviewed with members the purpose of the school’s Mission 
Statement. Last year faculty and staff were asked to re-define the current Mission Statement; 
we needed a mission statement that clearly defined our mission and purpose.  

Data Review 2018-2019: Dr. Oberkehr reviewed the following data from the 2018-2019 
 school year:  
 PVHS test scores continue to improve 
 90% passing rate in math 
 65-75% increase in learning gains 
 79% AP passing rate 
 Additional ELA tutor added  
PVHS is a very high performing school. The challenge is “How do we get better.” 

PLC: Dr. Oberkehr discussed in great detail Professional Learning Communities. Our goal is to 
make sure that every teacher is achieving PLC Goals. 

Wellness Month:   October was designated as Wellness Month. There is a lot of pressure being 
placed on our youth today to be successful and go to college. Our PTO has been instrumental in 
managing a variety of activities during the month.  Guest Speaker, John Gordon was one of the events 
that was attended by nearly 400 students. 
 
 

 



PTO Updates:  
 The Top Golf Event, was held on October 20th and attended by 150 people 
 Revolution Prep meeting with Kyle Dresback to provide additional school-based support 
 for mental health issues 
 PTO providing faculty/staff a Thanksgiving and Christmas lunch 
 After Prom – PTO would like to provide a safe environment for students after prom. 
 Surveys were sent to students. Juniors/Seniors showed a 50% interest, 
 sophomore/freshmen showed a 75% interest. 
 Membership is down this year compared to last year. 
 
Additional Topics: Schoology needs more consistency. Mrs. March explained that the only 
requirement is that the calendar is followed. Some teachers put more in-depth information.  
 
Close Meeting: Mrs. Hunter asked for a motion to close the meeting.  John Noell made a 
motion to close the meeting and was seconded by Eric Wendell. Meeting adjourned at 5:40 
p.m. 
 
 

SECRETARY APPROVAL: Cynthia Saleeby October 31, 2019 
               (Signature & Date)_________________________________________________ 
              

 

 

 


